[image: Graphical user interface

Description automatically generated with medium confidence]



HEARING NOTES

[bookmark: Dropdown5][bookmark: Text1]:  23-0205r


[bookmark: Text23]Investigative Hearing - Procurement in Baltimore City

Committee:  Committee of the Whole
[bookmark: Dropdown15]Chaired By:   

[bookmark: Text16]Hearing Date:  	Monday, February 5, 2024
[bookmark: Text20]Time (Beginning):	4:30 PM	
[bookmark: Text24]Time (Ending):	5:45 PM
[bookmark: Dropdown13]Location: 		 
[bookmark: Text21]Total Attendance:	Approximately 19 (In-person) 
Committee Members in Attendance:	
,  , , , , , , , , , , , , , .


[bookmark: Check4][bookmark: Check2][bookmark: Check3]Bill Synopsis in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check5]Attendance sheet in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check6]Agency reports read?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check7]Video or audio-digitally recorded?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check8]Certification of advertising/posting notices in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check9]Evidence of notification to property owners?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Final vote taken at this hearing?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Motioned by:	Councilmember 
Seconded by:	Councilmember 
Final Vote:	


Major Speakers
(This is not an attendance record.)
·  Faith Leach, Chief Administrative Officer, Mayor's Office
·  Christopher Lundy, Chief, Small and Minority business Advocacy & Development
·   Michael Mocksten (Moiseyev), Director, Department of Finance
·   Yoanna Moisides, Deputy Director, Department of Finance
·   Adam Manne, Chief Procurement Officer, Department of Finance



Major Issues Discussed

1. [bookmark: Text15]According to Faith Leach, unauthorized procurement now goes before the Board of Estimtes.  Bids under the threshod of $250,000 must allow 10 days after posting on the BOE's Agenda. 
2. President Mosby requested the Mayor's Administration to investigate to determine if cities such as Baltimore have the same thresholds as the City is recommending in their transformation plans.   The President recommended that a charter amendment to procurement rules to be updated to "best value" verses lowest bidder.  CP Mosby requested a response on "medallion" contracts, which needs to altered to include more minorities in the city's towing operation.  CP requested a response on if contracts over a certain dollar amount should go to the City Council for a vote once the proposed thresholds are implemented.  He also requested perpetuity contracts to be investigated (professional services)? 



Further Study

Was further study requested?					|_| Yes    |_| No

[bookmark: Text18]If yes, describe.  Reschedule another hearing in a couple of months to get an update of proposed changes and improvements to the City's procurement process.
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[bookmark: Text19]Larry E. Greene, Director of Council Services			Date:  February 9, 2024
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